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Summary of the meeting held on February 13, 2009

The order of business, document CE/AM-75/09 rev.2, was adopted without amendment. 
1. Panel presentation of initiatives of the regional consultative processes on migration

Ambassador Jorge Skinner-Klee, Permanent Representative of Guatemala to the OAS, gave a presentation on the initiatives of the Regional Conference on Migration (RCM) or “Puebla Process” on behalf of Ambassador Miguel Ángel Ibarra, Deputy Minister of Foreign Affairs of the Republic of Guatemala, the country now serving as President Pro-tempore of the RCM.  The document “Experiencias exitosas, logros y lecciones aprendidas de la Conferencia Regional sobre Migración (CRM)” [available only in Spanish] was distributed as document CE/AM/INF. 58/09. 

Subsequently, Ambassador María del Luján Flores, Permanent Representative of Uruguay to the OAS, gave a presentation on the initiatives of the South American Conference on Migration. Ambassador Flores’ presentation was distributed as document CE/AM/INF. 59/09.

After the presentations on initiatives of the regional consultative processes, a discussion and dialogue ensued among the member states on ways to link the OAS initiatives to existing regional processes.  The topics discussed by the member states and some of the comments made by delegations present at the meeting were compiled in an aide-mémoire, document CE/AM-77/09 rev. 2.
2. Presentation by Dr. Nora Pérez Vichich, Chief Advisor, Office for International Migration, General Office for Consular Affairs, Ministry of Foreign Affairs, International Trade and Worship of the Argentine Republic


Dr. Nora Pérez Vichich addressed items III and IV on the agenda that CEAM approved at its meeting on November 24, 2008, which are contained in document CE/AM-59/08 rev. 1: III. Positioning of the Special Committee on Migration Issues (CEAM) vis-à-vis the Second Global Forum on Migration and Development; and IV.  The preservation of all human rights and differences in levels of development as a cause of mass migrations:  regional and subregional approaches.  Dr. Pérez Vichich’s presentation was distributed as document CE/AM/INF. 57/09. 
Following Dr. Pérez Vichich’s presentation, a discussion and dialogue ensued among the member states on the topics of the Global Forum on Migration and Development, and on the preservation of all human rights and differences in levels of development as a cause of mass migrations. The delegations emphasized the importance of highlighting migration and development from the broader perspective of bolstering development in the countries of origin and identifying the issues that cause people to migrate.  Several delegations noted as well that it was important for the Third Global Forum on Migration and Development, to be held in Greece, in 2009, to include in one of its round tables the issue of protecting human rights.  They noted that it was important for the Forum to give comprehensive treatment to the topic of human rights. Lastly, the delegations emphasized the protection of the human rights of migrants as a fundamental aspect of the discussion of the issue of migration and development.

3.
Other business

There being no other business, the Chair declared the meeting closed.
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